
1st Tuesdays - Public Works Committee  

Jeff Morris - Chairman, Minnie Bommer, Danny Wallace 
 

2nd Tuesdays - General Welfare and Public Relations Committee 

Minnie Bommer - Chairwoman, Keith Phelps, C.H. Sullivan 
 

3rd Tuesdays - Finance and Administration Committee 

C.H. Sullivan - Chairman, All Aldermen/Alderwomen attend 
 

4th Tuesdays - Public Safety Committee 

Keith Phelps - Chairman, C.H. Sullivan, Johnetta Yarbrough 

All regularly scheduled committee meetings are at 4:00 pm in the Lower Level Conference Room at 

Covington City Hall at 200 W. Washington St.  All Board of Mayor and Aldermen meetings are held 

on the 2nd and 4th Tuesday evenings of each month at 5:30 pm in the Board Room on the 2nd floor 

at Covington City Hall.  ALL are open to the public.  Official meeting minutes and agendas can be 

found by visiting www.covingtontn.com. 

You may contact your   

Alderman/Alderwoman by  

clicking on the email links below. 

District 1 Vice Mayor Johnetta Yarbrough  1122jwyatt@gmail.com 

  Alderwoman Minnie Bommer  alderwomandist1@gmail.com 

 

District 2 Alderman Jeff Morris   aldermanjeffmorris@gmail.com   

  Alderman Keith Phelps   kphelps@jamiesonandfisher.com 

 

District 3 Alderman C.H. Sullivan   aldermanchsullivan@gmail.com  

  Alderman Danny Wallace   aldermanwallace@gmail.com 
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Public Works Committee Meeting – January 7, 2019 

Present:  Mayor Justin Hanson, Alderwoman Minnie Bommer, Alderman Danny Wallace, Alderman C.H. Sullivan, Alderwoman 

Johnetta Yarbrough, Director David Gray, Tina Dunn, Nic Shaw, Rebecca Ray, Echo Day, Calvin Johnson, Lessie Fisher, James Dow-

ell, David Gwinn 
 

Mayor elected chair due to Chairman Morris being absent 
 

AMI (Automated Meter Infrastructure) Meeting 

• Discussed most recent meeting  

• Since the meeting we have had a propagation study, where collectors are going to be located 

• We have acquired our FCC (Federal Communications Commissions) license and site survey will begin in February 

• Completion possibly end of this year or early 2021 
 

Update on 2018 CDBG (Community Development Block Grant) / Application for 2020 CDBG Grant 

• 2018 CDBG, one more small project to finish up.   

• Have had public meeting to close out 2018 and public meeting to open 2020 

• 2020 grants awarded in September  
 

2020 SDG (Site Development Grant) 

• TNECD (Tennessee Economic & Community Development) announced that we were awarded $420,000 for water rehab at 

Rialto Industrial Park 

• Will be used to replace asbestos line within the park 
 

Gasifier Update 

• Still waiting on one air quality permit 

• Had meeting with TDEC (Tennessee Department of Environment & Conservation), CPW (Covington Public Works), City  

 Attorney, and Lloyd Lipman’s company 

• Because feed stock is medical waste, there are more items that need to be done 

• EPA (Environmental Protection Agency) wanted to clarify whether it was gasification or incineration.  It is gasification. 
 

Additional Lighting North Covington Housing Authority 

• Chief Lindsey requested that we add lighting between properties  

• Must set poles and run wires from the street 

• Christi Billings took to her board and they are willing to pay $118/mo to have lights 

• Our cost is only $300 up front 

• Motion made to move forward with request, approved.  Report accepted 
 

Discussed litter in median within city limits 
 

Codes Division Report 

• Working with Fire Department, Sam Simmons is doing beer inspections while Jason Jenkins is out 

• Home Program update, 9 applicants 

• Clean Up / Fix Up, new marketing and branding, Saturday, April 4th  

• Attorney Witherington is going to draft a memo regarding citations and summons 

• Old Maley funeral home off square has been sold and the couple may invest in other properties 

• Director Fisher submitted Code Compliance Department report 

• Gave update on Zaxby’s and car wash 

• Update on proposed moratorium  

• Update on Round 3 blight.  Bledsoe latest property to come down.  Temporary hold on further properties being torn until 

State completes investigation on asbestos removal procedures.   

Motion to accept report, approved. 
 

No further business, meeting adjourned 

Official meeting minutes and agendas can be found by visiting www.covingtontn.com. 

http://www.covingtontn.com/








We would like to congratulate Ms. LeAnn Stewart for being named the Covington 

Parks and Recreation Department’s Teammate of the Year!  Also nominated were Lily 

Yates and Sherl Rose.  The nominees were selected by the Parks and Rec managers 

for their dedication and hard work.  We appreciate Director Joe Mack and his team for 

the great work they’re doing to further improve the quality of life here in Covington and 

Tipton County! 

Congratulations  
Baptist - Tipton! 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=pCL3PeEciGQ&fbclid=IwAR3FJ-zXk-ZiJxwbbX9TCQG0AJM4IUuudEbHxcT6hya7J5-Lu75UBFrYETM


Click below to learn more! 

Visit us on our Facebook page 

COVINGTON FIRE DEPARTMENT 

BE A COVINGTON VOLUNTEER FIREFIGHTER 

101 Tennessee Avenue - Covington, TN  38019 - 901-476-2578 

https://www.facebook.com/Covington-Fire-Department-378574375564775
https://www.facebook.com/Covington-Fire-Department-378574375564775
http://volunteerfiretn.org/


COVINGTON POLICE DEPARTMENT 

Officer Leon Lam 

Officer Alex VanVleet 

Visit us on our Facebook page 

Covington Police Department (901) 475-1261 

Tuesday night, Covington Police Department, Covington Fire  

Department, Tipton County Sheriff’s Department, and many 

other surrounding agencies remembered Tennessee Highway 

Patrol Trooper Calvin Jenks with the annual Sea of Blue which 

marked the 13th anniversary of his end of watch.  Trooper 

Jenks was performing a routine traffic stop when he lost his  

life.  We are honored to participate in this memorial each year.  

Norm Jenks, Calvin’s father, said about his son, “He was  

relentless in doing what was right.”  Thank you for your  

service, Trooper Jenks.   

In early November, Tennessee Highway Patrol Trooper LeJulian 

Roy was injured in an on-duty accident which very easily could 

have taken his life.  We were pleased to visit with Trooper Roy 

this week and rejoice over his amazing recovery.  LeJulian is 

thankful for the prayers and support he has received from this 

community.  We appreciate his service and look forward to  

seeing his recovery continue! 

https://www.facebook.com/Covington-Police-Department-1420689951501331
https://www.facebook.com/Covington-Police-Department-1420689951501331


5000 eight graders are attending!   

The inaugural P2P West Tennessee will take place at the Ripley Power and 

Light Building in Ripley, TN on March 4th and 5th 2020 from 8:00am-3:00pm 

both days.  All public, private and home schooled 8th graders in Tipton,  

Haywood, Lauderdale, Crockett, Dyer, Fayette, Gibson, Hardeman, Lake,  

Madison, and Obion counties  are invited to attend this two day event!   

Community leaders, mayors, Tipton County officials and HTL Advantage 

 gathered this week to learn more about this event. 
 

Pathways2Possibilities (P2P) is a hands-on, interactive career exploration  
experience, designed to help 8th graders link their passions to a paycheck.  
We are looking for area businesses to partner with P2P! 
 
There are three opportunities for you to join the P2P team: 
 

Event Sponsor–email rray@covingtontn.com to request sponsorship levels 
 
Pathway Professional–facilitate hands-on activities with the students at the event 
 
Community Volunteer–event day activities, such as passing out materials,  
monitoring flow, signing in visitors, parking assistance, etc. 
 
This is a great approach for developing our future workforce! Send us an email  
or call 901-476-9613 ext.117 to get more information on this exciting event!!   
 

 
VISIT THE FACEBOOK EVENT PAGE BY CLICKING HERE! 

mailto:rray@covingtontn.com
mailto:rray@covingtontn.com
https://www.facebook.com/events/1071191463220676/?acontext=%7B%22ref%22%3A%2229%22%2C%22ref_notif_type%22%3A%22plan_user_invited%22%2C%22action_history%22%3A%22null%22%7D&notif_id=1578670056121585&notif_t=plan_user_invited&ref=notif


We would like to congratulate Ms. Debbie Craig 

on 10 years of service as accounting clerk with 

the City of Covington Utility Department.  It is 

a pleasure serving with you, Debbie! 

Reminder - Property taxes are now due!  There are several ways to pay: 

Pay easily online at https://paycovingtontn.com/taxes.html#/  

Pay by Phone:  1-844-867-1859  This is an automated line so you must have the  

receipt number to complete the payment.  Visa, MasterCard, and Discover accepted 

Pay in Person at City Hall, 200 W. Washington St., Covington, TN  38019 

Tipton Christian Academy would like to invite you to 

join them for their Open House and Ribbon Cutting 

January 26th at the Upper School Building.  Open 

House is from 2-4 p.m. and the Ribbon Cutting is 

scheduled for 3:00 p.m. 

http://www.covingtontn.com
https://paycovingtontn.com/utilities.html#/
https://paycovingtontn.com/taxes.html#/




https://tiptonco.com/census2020/

